Appendix 6

 Fraud Allegation – Initial Case Meeting 

This guide is intended to provide advice on the issues and considerations that may be discussed at an initial meeting between the Health Board and NHSScotland Counter Fraud Services (CFS) to discuss allegations or suspicions of fraud by NHS employees. 

Further information can be accessed through the CFS Partnership Agreement with Health Boards at www.sehd.scot.nhs.uk/publications/DC20090430CFS.pdf 

Points to consider/agree; 

Meeting attendees. 

Fraud Liaison Officer (FLO) 

HR lead 

Line manager (or other suitable point of contact) 

CFS – Investigator and/or Operational Manager 

Whether the allegation should be investigated by CFS on behalf of the Board. 

Notwithstanding the existence of prima facie evidence of fraud, it may be that agreement is reached that a CFS criminal investigation is not appropriate (e.g. low financial value). Conversely, there are occasions, in exceptional circumstances, when agreement is reached for CFS to investigate where a criminal investigation has been discounted (e.g. to gather regulatory body evidence). 

Concurrent Investigations. 

Wherever possible, concurrent CFS and Health Board investigations will take place. This will allow appropriate internal disciplinary sanctions to be progressed to a conclusion prior to the outcome of more lengthy CFS enquiries. This agreement is with the caveat that clear and regular communication between CFS and Board staff is developed and maintained to ensure that the integrity of evidence is preserved. 

However, there are occasions where CFS requests that the Board does not initiate internal processes and that staff members are not informed of allegations against them. Primarily, this will be where covert surveillance is being considered or where warrants to search staff member’s property (workplace, home address, etc) or bank account(s) are appropriate. 

Suspension 

Suspension is a matter for the Board; however, consideration should be given to alerting staff to allegations against them where surveillance and/or search remains a possible CFS investigation tool (see above). Where suspension takes place, CFS request that the staff member is made aware of the CFS investigation as part of the suspension letter given to the them by HR. 

Witness Interviews 

During CFS criminal enquires, investigators may be required to record statements from staff members. These statements are recorded primarily for criminal court purposes, however, NHS PIN guidelines are followed by CFS investigators on the basis that the statement may also be used for civil recovery or disciplinary purposes. A letter and leaflet, outlining this process should be provided to the staff member prior to the meeting. 

‘Triple Tracking’ Sanction Approach 

CFS and the Health Board adopt a ‘triple tracking’ approach to countering fraud. This means that consideration is given to pursuing criminal, disciplinary and financial recovery routes for each fraud referral received. 

Investigation Timescales 

Should a CFS investigation commence, an internal CFS document, which includes the planned investigation milestones and timescales, will be completed. This section of the investigation plan will be shared with the FLO and the HR lead so that a clear understanding of how long the investigation is anticipated to take, is known by the Board.
